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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Tuesday, January 29, 2013 at the Honey Harbour Public Library at 7:00 p.m
Present:
Francine Albrough
George Jones
Teri Restemayer 
Susan Stokes
Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent: 
Tracey Fitchett, Mike Kennedy, Ann Woods


1.
To pass the motion to adjourn the meeting on December 13, 2012.
The CEO called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.

2. 
Elect a Board Chairperson for 2013

Motion 13:00

To appoint Teri Restemayer as Chair of the Township of Georgian Bay Public Library Board for 2013.

Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Susan Stokes

Carried

3.
Elect a Board Vice Chairperson for 2013

Motion 13:01

To appoint Susan Stokes as Vice-Chair of the Township of Georgian Bay Public Library Board for 2013.

Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by George Jones

Carried
4.
Approve agenda

Motion 13:02


To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of January 29, 2013.

Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by George Jones

Carried

5.
Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on Thursday, December 13/12.
i)Business arising from the minutes: none
Motion 13:03


To accept the minutes for the previous meeting of the previous meeting of December 13, 2012.

Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Francine Albrough
Carried

6.
      Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None

7.
Delegations: None

8.
Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report 
Honey Harbour: The circulation for December was 582.  Four classes visited the library with 32 children.  

Barb met with Stephen Beausoleil from Huronia Alarms to discuss the security system for the Honey Harbour Public Library.  The system was installed on Monday, January 14th and staff has been informed how to use the system.  A wireless panic button was installed under the circulation desk.  After some negotiations, the price was confirmed at $1,900 + HST for the installation.  The monthly monitoring fee will be $25.00 + HST per month.

We have an opportunity to place a free ad in the 2013 Honey Harbour Hoots.  The deadline is Feb. 28 and in 2012 the library put in the flyer, 1 card = 3 libraries.  The Board discussed what to highlight.

MacTier: The circulation for December was 721.  Six classes with 129 children visited the library.  There will be a Valentine’s Story Time program on Saturday, February 9th from 11 a.m. to noon.  

Library volunteer, Jim Curtis cut out a return slot in the circulation desk and made a small shelf on wheels to hold the return bin under the circulation desk.  

Port Severn: The December circulation was 210 with 101 people visiting the library.

Overview: A staff meeting will be held in MacTier on Monday, February 11th at 1 p.m.

The total circulation for 2012 was 30,566 items, down 897 from 2011.
b)Monthly Budget Expenses- The Board reviewed the cheque register.

c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee- The committee will meet in early February to discuss the Annual Report 2012 and a new updated service brochure.
ii. Friends Committee- The General Meeting will be on Wednesday, February 13th at 6:30 p.m. at the MacTier Public Library.  The Friends will not be running the lunches this year.  Brenda Baker, who is also Co-chair of the Friends will be running a Saturday lunch for 4 weeks commencing Jan. 19 to Feb. 9 at the Catholic Church for the St. James Catholic Women’s League.  The money raised will go to that group.  The church hall is more accessible for those attending than the Lion’s Club Hall.

iii. d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines- nothing to report


e)Strategic Plan- 

i. 
Human Resources-CEO evaluation report-to be discussed in Closed Session- deferred to the February Board Meeting.

f)Strategic Plan 2013-2016- To be discussed after the regular meeting.

g)Overdrive advantage- The library has started to purchase e-books with the $1,000.00 buy in.

h)Photocopier- The Canon colour copier was delivered to Honey Harbour Public Library on Friday, December 21st and set up by their technician later that day.  This copier will do all of the printing, copying, scanning and faxing for the Honey Harbour Branch.  All coloured bookmarks and flyers for library hours and advertising will be printed on this new copier and sent to the other branches for cutting in order to take advantage of the low colour cost per page.

9.
New or Other Business:

i)SEGBAY(Southeast Georgian Bay Chamber of Commerce) directory 2013- The Board discussed placing an ad in the 2013 directory visitor guide.  The price of a quarter page of the directory cost $230 which is almost half of the total advertising budget for the year.  The Library Board decided not to place an advertisement in this directory for 2013.  Barbara will inform Marianne Braid, Chamber Manager of the Board’s decision.
ii)Transfers From Reserve Funds to Revenue- To approve 2012 Transfers from Library Reserve Funds to Revenue.

Motion 13:04

To transfer $567.82 from the United Way Reserve Fund 5-1-3000-3035 to Revenue-Transfer from Reserve 5-3-4000-1010 to assist in paying for the Forest of Reading Books for children for Honey Harbour and MacTier.

Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by George Jones

Carried

iv)CEO Vacation Request: March 24 to April 7th, 2 weeks

The Board approved the CEO’s vacation dates.
           10.   Closed Session: To enter into Closed Session to discuss personal matters of an identifiable individual,  

                    including staff and board personnel.


No Closed Session was held.

11. Adjournment 

Motion 13:05
To adjourn the regular meeting of January 29, 2013 and to remind Board Members of the next regular meeting to be held in MacTier on February 21, 2013 at 7 p.m.
Moved by George Jones


Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried
_____ ________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson
______________
 




As Amended:____ ______
Vice-Chair



 

______________
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